CASWELL COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION MINUTES

Special Called Meeting

November 8, 2013

The Caswell County Board of Education reconvened the called special meeting to discuss and deal with issues pertaining to School System personnel on Friday, November 8, 2013 at 9:00 a.m. in the Board Room in the Whitley Administration Building, Yanceyville, NC.  (This meeting was recessed on November 6, 2013).  Members present:  Chairman June Dailey, Vice Chairman Gladys Garland, Sylvia Johnson, David Byrd, Mel Battle, Ross Gwynn and Betty Sartin.  Others present include:  Board Attorney Ron Bradsher and Rod Malone of Tharrington Smith, LLP.  Ron Bradsher recorded the minutes.
I.  
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order and a moment of silence was observed.  
II.
CLOSED SESSION

Gladys Garland made a motion to go into closed session for the purpose of considering a personnel action that involves an officer or employee of this Board (NC General Statute 143-318.11(a)(6); and for the purpose of discussing information that is privileged, confidential or not a public record (NC General Statute 143-318.11(a)(1) and to confer with legal counsel to discuss and deal with issues pertaining to school system personnel.  Betty Sartin seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
III. 
OPEN SESSION

Gladys Garland made a motion to return to open session.  Sylvia Johnson seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
Chairman Dailey read the announcement concerning Dr. Renee Franklin.

General terms of personnel agreement with Dr. Renee Franklin were announced and do hereby agree as follows:

Dr. Franklin does hereby voluntarily resign from employment with the school system effective November 15, 2013, and the Board accepts her resignation.


Dr. Franklin shall not be actively at work from the date of this Agreement through the date of her resignation, but shall make herself reasonably available to the Board in order to assist with transitioning her job responsibilities.


On January 1, 2014, or within thirty (30) days thereafter, the Board will pay to Dr. Franklin a one-time lump sum, as an early buyout of her contract of employment, in the amount of $120,000, pursuant to the terms of said contract.  This amount will be divided between Dr. Franklin and her attorney as determined by Dr. Franklin and her attorney.  The amount paid to Dr. Franklin will be issued as a check under normal payroll procedures and subject to normal withholding.  The amount paid to Dr. Franklin’s attorney will be issued and reported on a Form 1099.  Dr. Franklin acknowledges that she is solely responsible for any tax consequences for the payments made under this paragraph.  Notwithstanding above, the Board may pay the portion allocated to Dr. Franklin’s attorney prior to January 1, 2014.


Dr. Franklin will be paid by the Board for all accrued and unused annual leave days earned through the date of her resignation in accordance with State law and the rules and restrictions of the North Carolina Department of Public Instruction.  Furthermore, the Board agrees that the school system shall cooperate fully with Dr. Franklin’s election of Consolidated Omnibus Budget Reconciliation Act (“COBRA”) benefits.

David Byrd moved, seconded by Betty Sartin to pay Dr. Sammy Shields an extra $1,000 per month starting October 1, 2013 until an interim superintendent is hired.  The motion carried unanimously.
IV.  ADJOURN
Ross Gwynn made a motion to adjourn the special called meeting, Sylvia Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  

_______________________________                               

              June B. Dailey                                                                                      

                 Chairman                                                                                      
1

